
With reference to your correspondence regarding proposal of mini roundabout at Ulnes 
Walton Lane, while we understand this might aid visibility when accessing Southport 
Road, I don't believe the committee is looking at the bigger picture, as you drive towards 
Chorley, ie area around New Lane with shops and business properties in a very close 
area.  
This constantly causes traffic hold ups every day when delivery vehicles are trying to 
gain access to the businesses. 
We have today witnessed again hold ups, drivers getting agitated having to wait for 
these vehicles to manoeuvre. Obviously this will become worse if more traffic is 
expected in this residential area.  



 



 
These are just two photos showing problems we have to deal with on a daily basis. 
The first photo taken today shows lorry unable to reverse safely , hence he has to drive 
off turn around and reverse again. 
 
Please look at the bigger picture, this road is already much too busy with evermore 
traffic. 



 
Trevor & Pat Symonds. 
Resident of this area of Southport Road. 

Sent from Sky Yahoo Mail on Android 
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